Minutes
Peachland PAC Meeting
Date: June 11, 2021 - 8:48am | Meeting called to order by: Leath Strench
Meeting adjourned 9:46am
May Minutes Motion to Approve: Leath Strench, 1st: Emma Webber 2nd: Alicia Cardiff, All in Favour
In Attendance
Leath Strench – President 				Parents 
Emma Webber – Vice President			Terri-Lynn Diack	Nichole Labrecque 	
Alicia Cardiff - Treasurer 				Rene Fulford
Shawna Quinn – Secretary sends regrets		Francis Smith					
Wendy Briggs – Acting Principal 			Aimee Maillet- Acting Secretary
Ross Hett – Principal	sends regrets			Kim Letcher			
Moyra Baxter – School Trustee		
			
Staff Appreciation
This year we will be showing our appreciation to staff by gifting them a hot drink tumbler filled with treats, tea and a gift card to Bliss Bakery.  The appreciation gifts will be distributed on June 24th.   Unfortunately, due to Covid, we are unable to do a staff appreciation luncheon, however we will revisit this idea to do in the fall.  

Jump Rope for Heart
Emma Webber informed us that the Jump Rope for Heart Fundraiser will remain open until June 21st.  Donations can still be made at www.jumpropeforheart.ca 
Our school’s goal was 2,000$, we have already surpassed our goal and have currently raised 2753$.   The school receives a kick back from this charity to use the funds at our school.  This past year we were able buy new sports equipment for the school.  
Nichole Labrecque suggested that we add the website for Jump Rope for Heart on our PAC website.

Hot Lunch Update
The students were very pleased with this past hot lunch and it went quite well. The students received individually packed pizza from our local Murray’s Pizza.  This is the last Hot Lunch for the school year.  
We will see what Hot Lunch will look like in the Fall. Hopefully, Covid restrictions will ease and we will be able to return to a more normal schedule with volunteers.  Leath Stench added that whenever the school has excess food after Hot Lunch, it is donated to the Peachland Food Bank.  

Alternate ideas suggested were Food Ninja delivery, opening the Canteen and having a breakfast pancake day. 
Remaining Activities 

Due to the nature of this school year, the Bike Rodeo will be postponed until next year.  Perhaps it will be a great event to do in the Fall as a back-to-school activity.  We anticipate the bike racks being available for use once again in fall.  
The seed fundraiser will also be looked into for next year. 


Back to School Planning
We are looking at hosting a Back-to-School BBQ on Thursday, September 16th from 4:30-6:30pm for families.  It will be a great opportunity for everyone to come together and meet our school community.   Activities for the children are being explored, some games, face painting and balloon animals.   Wendy Briggs is looking into borrowing a popcorn machine, cotton candy machine and bouncy castles from the camp.  

Terry Fox event is held the end of September.  A school led warm up (perhaps a Pound class with Emma Webber) followed by a walk/run around the community. Parent volunteers will be needed.  
Ideas to raise money is the very popular coin drive.  
Aimee Maillet suggested selling pieces of duct tape for 1$ and possibly tape a willing teacher or principal to a wall.  



Hot Lunch Report
Alicia Cardiff informed us that PAC made over 500$ profit from Hot lunch this past term.  

Treasurer’s Report
Alicia Cardiff discussed that the General account has over 10,000$ in it.  The gaming account has 2,000$ which can be rolled into the beginning of the next school year.  

Ideas on spending some of those funds have been for floor decals inside the school for sensory, field trips, a mud kitchen, outdoor classroom and various items for the outdoor field.  

Trustee’s Report
Moyra Baxter indicated that the past few months have been quite challenging for staff and students. High School students are missing another graduation.  Many are mourning the loss of the three high school students, who lost their lives in the car accident.  Our hearts also go out to the Indigenous communities after hearing the news about the Kamloops Residential School.  Teachers and Staff are doing amazing things to continue to support our community and it has brought people together.  
There have been many new announcements in the past few weeks.  There will be a change in the school catchment area in West Kelowna.  If the Ministry approves, George Pringle Elementary School will be transformed to a new High School.   They are looking at possibly reopening Webber Elementary School for the current George Pringle English side.  Consultations are being discussed and explored as where the French Immersion students will go, possibly two schools, one at Glenrosa and one at Hudson Rd.
There will be Byelection in Kelowna this month on June 26th.  A day to vote will take place to replace one of the past trustees.  

Principal’s Report
Lots of fun activities are happening to wrap up the school year.  The Peachland Fire Department will be coming to the school next week to teach about fire safety.  Glenrosa Middle School Teachers will be here to help with the transitioning of our grade 5 students.  We will be having an Indigenous day, Science Day for all students.  Rebecca Pepin has been doing some amazing activities with Science and Technology. She is currently working with students on a stop motion claymation. Free swimming lessons for grades 3 & 4 are coming up.  There will also be a bat exhibit and lastly a trip to Maple Spring Camp for the grade 5 students.  
This summer the HVAC system at school will be worked on and made more effective.

Mrs. Briggs indicated how fortunate she feels to work at such a wonderful school.  She said all classes have been getting out to enjoy the trails and nature surrounding the school.   


Next Meeting Date
September 17th, 2021
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